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Subject: Why is Towson supporting a walkout?

The last time | checked, Universities were supposed to be a neutral ground for politics. At no point in time should students feel threatened
for political beliefs. However It Is sounding as if Towson Is suffering from an acute case of Intolerance. This probably should not continue.
The United States of America has an amazing Constitution, please re-read it at your earliest convenience, and remind your professors
about equality and the privilege of living in this amazing country.

Regards,

Deloise Noble-Strong

Deloise Noble-Strong

eeee0 Verizon LTE 12:31PM @ )
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Message from the President
Today at 10:02 AM

This message is being sent on behalf of Towson
University President Kim Schatzel, Ph.D.:

Dear Towson University Community:

Yesterday afternoon, through a social media post, the
University learned of a hate/bias incident occurring
on our campus. The posted report detailed two black
students being followed by a group of white students
who repeatedly called the two black students a racial
slur.

Within hours, our Office of Inclusion and Towson
University Police made contact with the student who
first reported the incident via social media, and
immediately launched an investigation into the
incident through our Hate Crimes and Bias Incidents
reporting process. We are still attempting to identify
the students who were victimized and the suspects of
this specific incident. We need the help of any
campus community member who may know those
involved or witnessed this event. Please contact
Towson University Police at 410-704-4444
immediately.
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John McTague - jmctague@tows...
To: "164POSC301001%; more...

POLITICAL RESEARCH | (POSC301001)-
FA16: FYI: Walkout Monday, 11/14, Noon
Today at 11:29 AM

Message pasted below comes from a listserv of social
justice-oriented faculty and staff at TU:

The Soclal Justice Collective aligned with student
organizations ask you to help us spread the word
‘through soclal media, in person, and at your meetings:

...................................

Freedom Square on Monday Nov, 14th @ noon. This is
one of the most important moments for faculty, staff,
and students to come together to stand against
Trump's hatred, racism, bigotry, homophobia, _
Islamaphobia, and misogyny. We do not stand for hate.
and we will not tolerate this on our campus, in our
community, or in our country. Itis crucial that we
support one another and begin to craft a plan for
faculty, staff, and students to mobilize against Trump,
and all the hatred he represents. Join us'as we begin
to organize to stave off the impending political,
economic, soclal crisis.




Today | received these two emails from Towson University that infuriated me. |
am a full supporter of the first amendment and praise people for voicing their
opinions. However, the liberal bias and double standard at Towson and other
universities across the country have taken things too far and lines have been
crossed. | have always tended to be quiet and reserved, but | have had
enough and am going to speak my mind.

These universities promote diversity among their student body, but seem to
forget that not everyone is a liberal Trump hating Democrat. Universities
thwart the actions and opinions of their conservative and Republican students.
Do our voices as College Republicans not matter? Do | deserve to be shamed
for believing in capitalism and the constitution? Do | deserve to be screamed
at, berated, and called a racist, a homophobe, and a bigot? That is not

" promoting diversity or encouraging acceptance. Towson and the student body
is incredibly accepting of all, until you do not agree their agenda.

| have been harassed while walking to my car in the parking garage because |
wore an American flag bow in my hair. | was given the finger because | have a
political bumper sticker on my car. | was chastised in class by my professor
because of my ideology. | fear for the safety of my fellow College Republicans
at our weekly meetings because of the targeted hatred we are receiving.
There were tweets from students threatening to run Trump supporters over
with their cars. These incidents were reported, but never received any
attention from the administration or let alone a mass email.

How is any of this okay? Despite this terribly biased atmosphere, | will
continue o be a conservative and Republican millennial woman because |
believe in strong values, morals, and respect.



From: Rob Stonesifer

To: Gajewski, Jennifer L.
Subject: Re: Protest
Date: Thursday, November 17, 2016 10:29:25 PM

Thank you for the reply. It is appreciated. However, call it what you want, we all know what

this protest was about.
As I said before, these are spoiled children who have yet to experience the real world. And
professors/teachers who teach from a text book rather than what the real world is all about.

You can't cry and blame everyone else, when you don't get your way.

Sent from my iPhone
On Nov 17, 2016, at 8:35 PM, Gajewski, Jennifer L. <jgajewski@towson.edu> wrote:
Dear Rob -

Thank you very much for your note to President Schatzel. We appreciate your
input and please know that Towson University does not tolerate racism or
discrimination of any kind on our campus. An ongoing and relentless pursuit of a
more diverse and inclusive campus community is one of our university’s top
priorities. Here is a website with more information:

www towson.edu/novldrally

Thank you—
Jennifer

<image001.gif> Jennifer Gajewski Pemberton, MPA ‘93 - Chief of Staff

Office of the President

Towson University - 8000 York Road - Towson, Maryland, 21252-0001
t. 410-704-2356 - ¢. 443-465-4505 e. jgajewski@towson.edu

Confidentiality Notice: This message may contain information that is confidential, privileged, proprietary, or otherwise legally
exempt from disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient, you are notified that you are not authorized to read, print, copy or
disseminate this message, any part of it, or any attachments. If this message has been sent to you in eror, please notify the sender
by replying to this transmission, or by cafling the Office of the President at 410-704-2356.

Begin forwarded message:

From: Rob StonesiferP
Date: November 14, 2016 at 5:42:43 PM EST
To: kschatzel@towson.edu

Subject: Protest



1 am so embarrassed to be an alumni of Towson. I cannot believe that
you and your staff sanctioned a walkout, protest today. I would have
been penalized by my instructor, not to mention what my parents
would have done, if I tried a stunt like this.

This is what happens when we raise a generation of CHILDREN,
who were rewarded for everything and never taught how to Lose.

I don't recall these meaningless protests by conservatives when
Obama won the election.

I am so thankful that I never swallowed the KoolAid, that the
Liberals tried to force feed me at Towson and through my working
life.

Sent from my iPhone



Good aftemoon,
I work with Senator Ready who represents District 5. I have hear from few constituents about events taking place at

Towson. Below you will find a message from a constituent with an attachment of what appears to have come from
your faculty. Can you please help me respond to constituents as they fear for the students safety. I will follow this
with an email with a tweet containing a threat to Trump supporters. Thank you in advance for your assistance.

--—-Original Message—
~ Sent: Friday, November 11, 2016 1:34 PM
Subject: Towson University

I believe you know my daughter Fallon. She was campaign manager for Marsha Herbert for Carroll County Board
of Education. I am writing to you today to express my deep concern about Fallon's safety at Towson University.
She is a very active member of the Towson Republican Club and they meet every Tuesday night on campus. During
the election season, their meeting have been disrupted by angry and somewhat violent liberal protestors. Now, as
you will see from what I have attached, the mood on campus has gotten worse. I fear for her safety as a known
conservative. Her political science professors know her well and know that she's a Republican. Now, a well know
political science professor is inciting a protest in campus in the form of a walk out.

This is a State University. The student body surely has conservative students and faculty. How do you think this
makes them feel. Fallon is very tough and savvy but, needless to say she feels uneasy. I worry about their Tuesday

night meetings. How is the college going to keep them safe?
Would you please reach out to Towson Universities president and come up with a plan to keep the conservative

students safe? I have done so already to no avail.
Fallon really respects you and has expressed to me how wonderful you are. I hope that she has more opportunities to
work with you.
Best Regards,
Kellie Patton.



From: Caccla, Alyssa

~ Toz Gajewski. Jennifer L.; Smith, Lisa M,
Subject: RE: one more
Date: Friday, November 18, 2016 5:54:24 PM

As of 5:00 pm on November 18-

Marie called the office and sent the email below. She is looking for a call back-

Thanks!!

Good afternoon Ms. Schatzel,

1 am sending this email to express my family's extreme dismay and disappointment with the position Towson has
taken with regards to the recent Presidential Election. As you are aware, both University approved
correspondence and You-Tube videos have been circulating throughout the campus community. Those opposing
America's choice for the next President of the United States have made it clear under no uncertain terms that they
are angry, resentful, and revengeful. Your students are using foul language, racial slurs, biased statements and
bullying toward those who did not support Ms. Clinton. The very acts they are fearful of Mr. Trump carrying out
are the same behaviors they are exhibiting towards non Clinton supporters(Trump supporters). They are
comparing the wearing of "Trump" clothing to the wearing of a Swastika. Allowing this representation is
acceptance and approval. Your students are portraying themselves as individuals who are uneducated, unable to
control their temper, ill- equipped to handle life's setbacks, and unable to handle the results of an election; what
this country is built upon. Children today are handed trophies without eaming them, money without working for it,
and sugarcoated life events in an attempt to shelter them from life itself. These are the humans that will be
expected to grow up and make the decisions that will affect myself, my husband, and all adults as we grow older
as well as the future of this country. While all may not be happy with the result, acceptance and forging forward is
pivotal if we are to be successful. My daughter is being forced to having her class time and education cut short
because the professors are promoting a discussion of feelings in the classrcom. There is a counseling center for
such and the classroom is not the forum. They, and you by accepting this, are practicing bias against those who
are able to handle life, election results, and setbacks. Why does my daughter have to go to class and listen to
people cry about something they cannot do anything about? She is not alone in this of that | am sure. We are
paying tuition for an education; not bullying, not hearing groups belittle others, not listening to un documented
students brag about the fact that they don't pay their share and hardworking Americans such as my family and
many others in the Towson community are struggling to educate their children and themselves by working
multiple jobs and sacrifice. | respectfully request you to please retract the University's stand on this and promote a
neutral, zero tolerance policy for such activities. | also look forward to an opportunity to speak with you in person
or by telephone about this matter. | appreciate your responsibility to the University and am hopeful for a resolution
that promotes neutrality and peace.

Kind regards,
Marie O'Donnell

Alyssa Caccia - Administrative Assistant Il

Office of the President

Towson University - 8600 York Road - Towson, Maryland, 21252-6001
t. 410-704-4402



From: Bielas, Jeri

To: President’s Office

Ce: Cather, Michael C.; Armstrong, Lori
Subject: FW: Welk out

Date: Wednesday, November 16, 2016 1:12:20 PM

From: Joe DeRose (NN

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2016 2:43 PM
To: TU Alumni <dev_alumni@towson.edu>
Subject: Walk out

I am a graduate of 1975. As my finances have improved I'have beén giving more alumni
contributions with plans to increase them in the near future..

But I was appalled at the student AND faculty walk out yesterday because of the Trump
election win. I am not going to to go into the reasons I supported him, but he did win. That
means that there are a lot of people suffering and living less than ideal lives under the current

administration.

We are no longer teaching our children to think. Only to follow. Of all the things bad in the
country, that is the worse to me. And it is the educational systems that are doing it. You are
teaching hate, false perceptions of racism, lack of critical thinking and analyses and pure
selfishness, without any regard to the millions of people who are not able to live the American

dream.

Further, students are carrying foreign flags, burning American flags and forming American
hate groups are showing absolute and complete disrespect for the over 400 million men and
women who have died for this country since WWI. When the American prisoners of WWII
were tortured, used for bayonet practice, burned alive,.etc., they could at least mitigate their
suffering a tiny bit by knowing they are doing the right thing and defending a wonderful
country. How would they feel knowing we are allowing the burning of our flag and the flying
of foreign flags and being taught this is an oppressive country. My heart is crying out in pain
for what is happening in our schools.

Our educational system is not teaching the students any of this. History is not being taught
without the slant of the left who preach that we are a racist and bigoted country. Are we
teaching that this country is NOT oppressive? Are we teaching that this is and has been the
greatest country ever? Have the students been taught that we alone have stabilized the world
and have saved the world twice? NO and it is because our colleges have an agenda that is
NOT in favor of this country. How despicable!

We are raising wimps. When students don't get their way they cry and carry safety pins, and
walk out of class. Why don't you teach kids to think for themselves? Why don't you teach the
children that there are good points to Trump and some really bad points to Clinton?

The left may be afraid of the (fake) fears that are circulating around the campuses, but the
biggest enemy is YOU! And I AM AFRAID OF YOU!



Take me off the mailing list and do not ever call me again.

Joseph DeRose '75




From: James Wagner
To: Chandter, Timothy
Subject: Re: FW: Student Walk-Outs
Date: Tuesday, November 29, 2016 12:20:06 PM
Attachments: imaaqe002.png
[maqeQ04.0ng
Image001.png
ImageC03.pna

Dear Mr. Timothy Chandler: '

While your response was thoughtful and considerate in first glance, it seems to me that my
alma mater's management of the student protests on November 14, 2016 was poorly handled
to say the least. The page you told me to go to, I went there and found it to be what I would
consider a 'white wash'. When I went to TU, I was there to learn, not to participate in student
lead strikes, or student lead walk outs and I certainly do not condone any violence that may or
may not occur between students, who are young and impressionable, as something easily
excused! I consider the students at fault for their role in the protests, but I also hold that the
leadership of TU failed to enforce its own policies! History teachers should instruct the
students of the mechanisms in place to elect our president, whether we like him, or her. The
president is president of all the USA. Students can not 'opt-out' of President Trump's
leadership, like him or not. The appearance created by TU is one of a complete failure of
leadership from the top down, allowing students to walk out, protest, etc. without
consequences for the participating students and faculty!

Sincerely,
James Wagner

On Tue, Nov 15, 2016 at 7:38 PM, Chandler, Timothy <tchandler@towson.edu> wrote:

Dear Mr. Wagner,

Thank you for your e-mail concerning the November 14 rally at Towson University.

Please find below a link to our microsite regarding this event. | do hope that the information it
provides can help assuage your concerns.

The one major point that | would like to emphasize is that, like you, the leadership of the
university continues to stress the importance of respecting the democratic process.

Thank you for sharing your concerns.

Please feel free to contact me should other issues or concerns arise.

Sincerely

Tim Chandler




htto:// /news/ ‘cations/novldralluhtml

Timothy J. L. Chandler - Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Ty
Affairs v %
TOWSON

Towson University - 8000 York Road - Towson, Maryland, 21252-0001 UNIVERSITY
t. 410-704-2125- f. 410-704-3129
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Confidentiality Notice: This message may contain information that is confidential, privileged, proprietary, or otherwise legally exempt from
disclosure. If you are not the intended reciplent, you are notified that you are not authorized to read, print, copy or disseminate this message. any
part of it, or any attachments If this message has been sent to you in error, please notify the sender by replying to this transmission, or by calling (he

Office of the Provost at 410-704-4438.
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From: Provost@towson.edu
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2016 5:03 PM

To: Chandler, Timothy <tchandler@towson.edu>
Subject: FW: Student Walk-Outs

fyi

From: James Wagner g

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2016 12:29 PM

To: Provost@towson.edu
Subject: Student Walk-Outs



Dear Provost of Towson University:

I am not at all happy with the student walk-outs over the recent election of President-Elect
Donald Trump. I should think that the leadership of Towson University would teach better
behavior from its students and faculty. I speak as an alumnus and a history major. Even
though Mr. Trump ran a clean and a fair election campaign, the faculty and others fails to
teach the students that he was legally elected our next president, whether one agrees or
disagrees with his policies, or any thing else. I should think Towson's professors,
administration would teach students more than anti-Trump rhetoric, but also that there are
legitmate points, flaws in our systems that needs correcting. Perhaps, Mr. Trump is the man
for the job at this time.

Sincerely,

James Wagner




From: Maria Morales

To: Cather, Michael C,
Subject: Re: Message from the President
Date: Monday, November 14, 2016 4:26:48 PM

Thanks Mike. Appreciate the email. | figured | better check on this since it's difficult
now-a-days to trust anything from the media!

Maria

From: Mike Cather

To: Maria Christine Morales

Sent: November 14, 2016 at 3:13 PM
Subject: RE: Message from the President

I had not heard of any planned walkout. | did walk across campus today for a 1:00
meeting in Hawkins Hall and noticed a crowd gathered in Freedom Square. | stopped
briefly and assumed it was some type of student-organized rally. Nothing| heard
indicated a protest of the election, and |, like most of the students | saw, moved on
after a short time to be where we needed to be. In fact, when | left Hawkins Hall at
2:00 the crowd in the Square was gone.

It wasn’t until | stopped by Bateman’s to grab a quick bite to eat that | saw something
reported by WJZ on FB calling it a ‘student walkout.” | can tell you there’s been no
campus communication of a ‘walkout’ and as far as | could tell, the majority of
students who have class here on a Mondays were in class today. | suspect some may
have chosen to skip class, but do so at their own risk. | did just hear from co-workers
that there was a ‘unity rally’ — but again, I've seen no official communication about it.
But student organized rallies aren’t unusually communicated to campus and they with

some frequency.

From: Maria Morales SN

Sent: Monday, November 14, 2016 1:56 PM
To: Cather, Michael C. <mcather@towson.edu>
Subject: Fwd: Message from the President

Mike,
I'm sure you are busy but | just had to reach out.

There is, or was a walkout planned for today with students, faculty &
staff?? These kids need to be in class. What kind of example are faculty
and staff members setting if they encourage kids to walk out of class?



And why are they encouraging them not to accept the election process
that has been in place since our founding fathers?

What is going on? This is not something | want to support as an Alumni
Association board member.

Maria

----- Original Message —---—

From: Jennifer L. Gajewski

To: Jennifer L. Gajewski

Sent: November 11, 2016 at 1:00 PM
Subject: FW: Message from the President

Dear Board Members:

Please see the message sent to the campus community earlier today.
Thank you-

Jennifer

From: President's Office
Sent: Friday, November 11, 2016 10:02 AM
To: All Faculty and Staff <allusers@towson.edu>

Subject: Message from the President

This message is being sent on behalf of Towson University President
Kim Schatzel, Ph.D.:

Dear Towson University Community:

Yesterday afternoon, through a social media post, the University
learned of a hate/bias incident occurring on our campus. The posted
report detailed two black students being followed by a group of
white students who repeatedly called the two black students a racial

slur.

Within hours, our Office of Inclusion and Towson University Police
made contact with the student who first reported the incident via
social media, and immediately launched an investigation into the
incident through our Hate Crimes and Bias Incidents reporting
process. We are still attempting to identify the students who were
victimized and the suspects of this specific incident. We need the
help of any campus community member who may know those
involved or witnessed this event. Please contact Towson University
Police at 410-704-4444 immediately.

Towson University will not tolerate racism or discrimination of any
kind on our campus or by members of our community. We work
actively against hate and bias and every member of our community
is encouraged to immediately report it using our Hate Crimes and



Bias Incidents process found here:

We acknowledge that there are members of our community who are
feeling fearful and vulnerable, but we reaffirm our commitment to a
safe, thriving, diverse and inclusive campus. Next week, we will
continue to share opportunities to come together on this fundamental
value of Towson University. I encourage us to support each other, to
love each other, and to work together toward this most important

priority.

Kim Schatzel, Ph.D.
President
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president's Office <presidentsofﬁce@_towsoq.gdu>
subject: FW: Towson University - Faculty Political

Activism - § 2-304

Madam presidents:

i received this information froma constituent, and
thought it worth bringing to your attention.

Rick Impallaria .
Chair, Harford County Delegation .
Delegate, Baltimore and Harford Counties

From:

sent: Wednesday, November 16, 2016 8:49 AM

To: Impallaria, Rick Delegate
<Rick.lmgallaria@house.state.md.us>

Subject: Towson University - Faculty Political Activism -
§2-304

Delegate RICHARD K. IMPALLARIA
Sir:

It was recently reported by the Baltimore Sun
and other media outlets that Towson University
nstudents and faculty" were participating in
politically oriented protests. The students may cut
class and do so at their own academic risk. The
faculty, however, are required to act in accordance
with Maryland Code - Maryland State Personnel
and Pensions Section § 2-304. Section C1
reads" (c) Anemployee may
not: (1) engage in political activity while on
the job during working hours;".

A video produced by local CBS affiliate WJZ
shows a number of faculty participating in
these middle of the day events with individuals

freely identifying themselves as faculty
members.

l reguest that you direct the AG's office to
adw§§ the appropriate Towson University
administrator(s) that actions of a political

3



nature by the faculty must cease should the
activism occur during work hours. Thank You
for your attention relative to this issue.

VR,

[name withheld]

Traevena L. Byrd - General Counsel

Office of the General Counsel
Towson University - 8000 York Road - Towson, Maryland, 21252-0001
t. 410-704-4003 - f. 410-704-3205

Traevena L. Byrd - General Counsel

Office of the General Counsel

Towson University - 8000 York Road - Towson, Maryland, 21252-0001
t. 410-704-4003 - f. 410-704-3205



Provost@towson.edu

From: Adeline Corry

Sent: Saturday, December 03, 2016 1:15 PM

To: Provost@towson.edu

Subject: Re: Referral from President...Fw: Reduction from Protests

Yes, 3 PM on 12/6 is ok for the call. Thanks!

From: Provost@towson.edu <provost@towson.edu>
Sent: Friday, December 2, 2016 5:14:54 PM

To: Adeline Corry
Subject: RE: Referral from President...Fw: Reduction from Protests

Good evening.

Dr. Chandler asked me to contact you to see if you were available for a phone conversation on Tuesday, December 6 at
3:00 p.m.

Thank you for your time,

Diana

Diana Miller - Executive Administrative Assistant to the Provost & Executive Vice President for
Academic Affairs
Office of the Provost UNIVERSITY

Towson University- 8000 York Road - Towson, Maryland, 21252-0001
t. 410-704-3501 - f. 410-704-3129
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Confidentiality Notice: This message may contain information thatis confidential, privileged. propnetary. or otherwise legally exempt from
disclosure. If you are not the ntended recipient, you are notified that you are not authonzed to read, print, copy or disseminate this message, any part
of it. or any attachments. If this message has been sent to you in error, please nofify the sender by replying to this transmission, or by calling the
Office of the Provost at 410-704-4498.

From: Adeline Corry,

Sent: Friday, December 02, 2016 1:19 PM

To: Provost@towson.edu

Subject: Referral from President...Fw: Reduction from Protests

Good afternoon! | appreciate you trying to reach me via phone this week. | apologize for the delay, but | have
had cell issues. | do want to discuss this matter in more detail, though, because | do believe there is liberal
favoritism on campus that causes division, so please tell me when you have available time for me to call you
next week. Thanks! Kind Regards, AC

From: Adeline Corry
Sent: Monday, November 21, 2016 9:48 PM
To: President's Office



" Ce: kschatzel@towson.edu
Subject: Re: Reduction from Protests

* This is a pat answer. 1'd like you to call me to discuss this in more detail. |do not agree with tax-paid faculty

using influence to foist ideals and to foster dissent. (NG

From: President's Office <presidentsoffice@towson.edu>
Sent: Monday, November 21, 2016 3: 36 PM

To: Adeline Corry
Subject: RE: Reduction from Protests

Thank you for contacting the Office of the President. We appreciate your concerns. We work very hard here at Towson
University to foster a campus climate that includes and supports everyone. We consider that a big part of our core
values. Individual faculty members and students do have the right to express their opinions in the Freedom Square area

of our campus. Thank you for sharing your concerns with us.

Sincerely,
Office of the President

From: Adeline Corry,
Sent: Friday, November 18, 2016 3:27 PM
To: President's Office <presidentsoffice@towson.edu>

Cc: Schatzel, Kim <kschatzel@towson.edu>
Subject: Fw: Reduction from Protests

| saw more on TV about Towson and images chilled me. Like with Black Lives Matter, Whites are demonized
(even if they are liberal). Identity politics is harmful! The fact that tax-paid faculty helped organize protesters
at a state campus disgusts me. College should prepare adults to succeed in the world, not remain egocentric
kids in safe zones. There's much self-righteous hypocrisy with the Left; censorship

. reigns. Conservatives deserve validation/respect too. Let's have a supportive climate for all Americans at
TU! Please act/reply. Thanks!

From: Adeline Corry

Sent: Thursday, November 17, 2016 1:20 PM
To: President's Office

Subject: Re: Reduction from Protests

Thanks for the link; | continue to believe, though, that tax-paid faculty & professors should stay out of protests
and lessen PC. Perhaps more emphasis should be put on teachings of our great democracy, with an emphasis
on collaboration between parties. Buck up, Republicans won! | was a Democrat for 30 years, and | became an
Independent after the many scandals & discouragement of American exceptionalism. College students, sadly,
" are treated as snowflakes; they think they can get whatever they want and hide in safe zones when things go
wrong. It amazes me that campuses stress inclusion when there is intolerance there. Liberals are

hypocrites. | hope you will protect Trump supporters too. Good Day, AC




¢

From: President's Office <gresidentsofﬁce@towson.edu>
Sent: Thursday, November 17, 2016 11:01 AM

To: Adeline Corry
Subject: RE: Reduction from Protests

Thank you for your note. We appreciate hearing from you and your concerns. Please go to the following website for

more information www.towson.edu/novi14rally.

Sincerely,
Office of the President

From: Adeline Cor

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2016 7:52 PM

To: President's Office <presidentsoffice@towson.edu>
Subject: Reduction from Protests

I'm enflamed to see the below post and the television news story about Towson. It's one thing for students to
voice uneducated opinions, but it's quite another for the paid professors. The division in this country is clear,
but it should not be encouraged on campuses. We're a democracy, and results of the election should be
respected. Are you giving money back for canceled classes? | am disgusted w/liberal hypocrisy, and I'm
disappointed to see it affect your great institution. My Junior daughter feels the hate from the

Left. Unacceptablel! ~AC

http://www.wbaltv.com/article/students-across-maryland-protest-trump-election/8288195



Chandler, Timothz

From: Plowfield, Lisa

Sent: Wednesday, November 16, 2016 7:05 AM
To: Chandler, Timothy

Subject: request for faculty member support
Dear Tim,

Yesterday late in the day | received a telephone call from one of my full time, highly productive tenure track faculty. He
was extremely upset about the University’s management/handling of issues related to the election. He felt quite
offended by the faculty collective and scheduled walk out. He is struggling with morale and not feeling he has a voice to
share concerns. | have a good relationship with him and felt that our conversation went well.

When | asked how | could be of help, he said he would like to have you call him — based on his respect for you, and he
feels he knows you better than the president. | would really appreciate it you could reach out to him. 1 can share more
comments if you like. If you want to follow up and have a chance to telephone my office this morning, | can share a few
more of his sentiments and his identity.

Thank you for considering this request.
Be well,
Lisa

Lisa Ann Plowfield, PhD, RN

Dean, College of Health Professions
Towson University

8000 York Road

Towson, MD 21252

t410.704.2132

f410.704.3479

Please give to the DreamMakers 5tudcnt Scho[arship Fund.
Your giﬁ: today cha nges the lives of our students forever!

Donate at http;// tinyur.com/ T (JDreamMakers




